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Dear Beloved People of St. John's,

I’ve been noticing something for some time now. While
receiving communion, we seem to be moving from sharing the
common cup to receiving the wine by intinction, dipping the
consecrated wafer into the common cup. Perhaps there are sev-
eral reasons for this, but there are good reasons for staying with
the more ancient Episcopal tradition.

The Apostle Paul in 1 Corinthians says that the cup was
passed after what we acknowledge as the Last Supper. The bread
already been passed and consumed long before the wine was
offered. So the cup that Jesus blessed was passed from person to
person. It was unlikely that there was access to napkins in that
era. We have come a long way since that memorable meal. We
are much more knowledgeable of cleanliness. We have incorpo-
rated the use of linen purificators today. The purificators com-
pletely wipe the chalice lip and then the chalice is rotated to the
next person. If this is not happening, please let Kim or me
know. As you receive the cup, please assist the Eucharistic Min-
ister by directing the base of the cup to your lips.

Sanitary concerns are a part of my writing. While you
might think that intinction is “safer,” I don’t think this is the
case. There are no reported cases of communicable disease trans-
mitted by the common cup. We know that most infectious res-
piratory and gastrointestinal disease is spread by hand contact.
Before distributing the host, the clergy have their hands washed
or use hand sanitizer. So the clean host is then placed in hands
that are not clean. Then the host is picked up and dunked into
the common cup. How far varies by person, but suffice it to say
that this is not a sterile process. I fear that while we may think
this is “safer” it is really not the case.

The common cup is a powerful symbol of our connec-
tion and mutual participation in receiving the real presence of
Jesus. So, I hope you will reflect upon the practice of receiving
communion and make every effort to receive from the common
cup.

With Christ’s blessing,
VAT ~

We live by faith, share Christ’s love, and

are a voice of hope for all.

St. John’s Regular Weekly Activities
Sunday 8:00 a.m.  Holy Eucharist, Church
9:00 a.m.  Breakfast, Magill Hall
Adult Formation
Jesus and Java, Youth House
10:30 am.  Holy Eucharist, Church
Tuesday 7:50 a.m. George Bean Men’s Discussion Group, WC
5:30 p.m.  Contemplative Tuesdays, Chapel
Wednesday ~ 4:15 p.m.  Training Choir Rehearsal, Choir Room
4:30 p.m.  Treble Choir Rehearsal, Choir Room
5:30 p.m.  Holy Eucharist & Healing, Chapel
Thursday 7:00 p.m.  Parish Choir Rehearsal, Choir Room
November 2017
1 Wed. 11:30a.m. Outreach Meeting, Chapter Room
2 'Thurs. 11:45am. Westminster Canterbury Lunch, WC
5 Sun. 4:00 p.m. Youth Confirmation Class, Youth House
5:30 p.m. EYC Scavenger Hunt, Grace Memorial
8 Wed. 5:15 p.m. Realm Tutorial for Group Leaders, Magill Hall
12 Sun. 5:00 p.m. Sr. EYC Pack College Care Packages
15 Wed.  7:00 p.m. Vestry Meeting, Chapter Room
16 Thurs.  5:30 p.m. Day School Board Meeting, Chapter Room
4:30 p.m. St. John’s Christmas Bazaar, Magill Hall
18 Sat. 9:30 a.m.  “Pedals, Pipes, and Pizza” Organ Demo
19 Sun. 9:15 a.m.  Annual Parish Meeting, Magill Hall
1:00 p.m. Jr. & Sr. EYC, Amazing Rake
21 Tues.  7:30 p.m. Thanksgiving Service, First Presbyterian
23 Thurs. All Day ‘Thanksgiving Holiday, Office Closed
24 Fri. Thanksgiving Holiday, Office Closed
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This year’s community Thanksgiving service will be on
Tuesday, November 21, at 7:30 p.m. at First Presbyterian
Church




Vestry Nominees Class of 2018-2020

Tripp grew up at St John’s and was confirmed by Bishop Marmion. After graduating from VMI in 1986 and
working in Johnson City, TN for five years, he moved back to Lynchburg and St John’s in 1992. Tripp is a
Financial Advisor with Northwestern Mutual. He has two daughters — Tyler, who lives in Boston and Sarah




